

Thursday, June 27th, 2019

Dear Parents/Guardians of the St. Elizabeth Catholic Elementary School Community

On June 18, Niagara Catholic Board of Trustees approved a motion for a new Joint-Use School in Wainfleet and to enter a Memorandum of Understanding with the District School Board of Niagara.

The Memorandum of Understanding includes the formation of a Project Steering Committee of staff from both Boards and will share equal input with respect to the responsibilities of establishing this school including a joint funding application to the Ministry and the design and construction phase.

Building the new school is still dependent on receiving funding from the Ministry of Education. Both boards will apply to the Ministry for funding. Unfortunately, there is no timeline for when we may receive an answer to our funding application. We will keep you updated as this process develops.

If you have any questions, please contact Principal Kuchar, at the school. Wishing you all the best for a safe and happy summer!

Sincerely,

Ted Farrell

Tal Form

Superintendent of Education – Planning

Yolanda Baldasaro

Family of Schools Superintendent

y. Buldusun

cc. Board of Trustees, Niagara Catholic District School Board John Crocco, Director of Education, Niagara Catholic District School Board